
EAA Chapter 122 Meeting Minutes
March 15th, 2016

Hoss’s Restaurant in Carlisle

The monthly chapter meeting was held at Hoss’s Restaurant in Carlisle on
Tuesday, March 15th, 2016

The March meeting of EAA Chapter 122 was called to order by President Jim 

Haunstein at Hoss’s Restaurant at 1910 hours with the following members present:

Laurence Benander, Dirk and Karen Berry, Dan Cassidy, Ed Crouse, Paul Furst, 

Jim Haunstein, Rick Lamb, Steve and Linda Larson, Bob Maternowski, Larry 

Moore, Mike Parks, Jim Trygg, and Ed Womer. Guests were Kenneth Rhine and 

Katrina Zielinski. 

Copies of the minutes were approved as published on the Chapter Web Site.

From the Boardroom:

Jim Trygg is considering having an open house event at his new hangar at the York 

Airport (KTHV).

Ed Womer announced that the April chapter meeting will be held at Hoss’s in 

Enola and the control tower manager for the Harrisburg International Airport is 

scheduled as the guest speaker. The May meeting will be held at Bermudian Valley 

Airpark (07N).

Bermudian Valley Airpark



Committee Reports: 

Jon Still, Young Eagles Chair, 

No Report

Charlie Thiemann, Activities Chair,

No Report

Laurence Benander, Membership Committee

No Report 

Fundraising Committee

No Report

Old Business:

No Report

New Business:

Mike Parks reported on the Ford Trimotor. He introduced Kenneth Rhine and 
Katrina Zielinski as the food service vendors. 

The terminal portico will likely be the location of the vendor location. Otherwise 
we will use the same location that we used for the Boeing B-17.

Mike also has loaded up the Community Calendars and may utilize the VisitPA 
website with the Ford visit information. He may have some interest from a local 
television news program to do the weather broadcast from the visit site.

Mike is still working on the graphics for the banner and the posters. He wants to 
finalize on the design commitment by the April meeting.



Mike hopes to need parking coordinator volunteers due the anticipated massive 
influx of visitors.

LB Smith Ford will include the Ford Trimotor visit in their advertising and on their
website.

There being no further business to bring to the membership, the official meeting 

was adjourned at 1923. 

Post-meeting presentation

Ed Womer invited the chapter members to build their own aircraft out of paper, 
wood, or metal followed by a flying competition of their creations. The winners of 
the various events were: 
Overall Distance - Dirk Berry at 26 feet
Flying through a hoop at the longest distance – Dan Cassidy
Spot landing – Jim Haunstein.

Kinda looks like Dirk Berry’s creation




